## मौलाना आज़ाद नेशनल उर्दू यूनिवर्सिटी مولانا آزاد بیشنل اُردو بونیورسی मौलाना आज़ाद नेशनल उर्दू यूनिवर्सिटी MAULANA AZAD NATIONAL URDU UNIVERSITY

(A Central University established by an Act of Parliament in 1998)

Prof. Siddiqui Mohd. Mahmood Registrar I/c

MANUU/RO/2020-21/R-89

4th January, 2021

Reminder -

To

Shri. Etela Rajender,

Hon'ble Minister for Health Medical & Family Welfare, Government of Telangana

Sub:

Request to provide Government Hospitals facility (if required) in

view of re-opening of the University in a phased manner – Reg.

Ref: 1. MANUU/RO/2020-21/79, dated: 17th December, 2020.

2. MANUU/RO/2020-21/84, dated: 24th December, 2020.

Dear Sir.

In continuation to our previous letters referred above, it is to state that

- 1. Maulana Azad National Urdu University is a Central University under the Ministry of Education, Govt. of India and its headquarters is situated in Gachibowli, Hyderabad.
- 2. As per UGC Guidelines, the administration has decided about re-opening (Offline activities) in a phased manner by adopting all precautionary measures as per SOP.
- 3. The University is planning to begin the 1st phase of offline activities in January, 2021 allowing upto 50 research scholars to join the campus and stay in the hostels.
- 4. The University's primary Health Care Centre will extend all the available outpatient treatment facilities to the students and the staff.
- 5. Further, in case of COVID-19 infection, (if any) student/staff require hospitalization/isolation. You are requested to confirm the extension of health care facility at any nearby Government Hospital so that the needy can be sent to the identified Government Hospital immediately.
- 6. It may be noted that on the confirmation of your good office, we are planning to reopening (offline activities) in the University.
- 7. Our committee consisting of following members will be in touch with concerned Government Hospital officials.

Contd....

The contact details of the concerned officials are as under:

1.	Dr. Syed Hammad Hashmi Medical Officer, MANUU	9985043814	hammadhashmi@manuu.edu.in
2.	Dr. Jarrar Ahamad Asst. Dean, Students Welfare, MANUU	9618783492	jarrarurb.rs@manuu.edu.in
3.	Mr. Jameel Ahamed Asst. Dean, Students Welfare, MANUU	9160077753	jameel.shaad@gmail.com

You are therefore requested to please confirm the extension of health care facility at any nearby Govt. Hospital under your Government so as to enable us to proceed for reopening of the University (starting offline activities) in a phased manner, with an intimation to the UGC and Ministry of Education, Govt. of India.

With regards,

Yours sincerely,

Registrar I/c

## Copy to:

- 1. Prof. Rajnish Jain, The Secretary & CVO, UGC, New Delhi 110 002
- 2. Dr. Jitendra Kumar Tripathi, Joint Secretary, UGC, New Delhi 110 002
- 3. Mrs. Kulvinder Kaur, Deputy Secretary, UGC, New Delhi 110 002
- 4. The Deputy Secretary, Ministry of Education, New Delhi.
- 5. Director I/c CIT: To upload on University website for information to all the stake holders, more particularly to the Research Scholars.